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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE TRUSTEES OF THE CHARITY FUND
held on
Tuesday 10 October 2017
at
ARMOURERS’ HALL 


											ACTION

1. Those Present:
Master -				PME John R Broadley, Chairman
Deputy Master -		Philip RDJ Morrish
Almoner -			Michael AF Bizley
Honorary Freeman -		Professor John C Richardson – Independent Trustee
Past Master -			Maureen A Marden, Secretary to the Trustees

2. Apologies for Absence:
Past Master Emeritus -		Michael G O’Connor (October 2018)
Past Master Emeritus -		Michael J Poulter (June 2020)
Senior Warden -			Darren L Marston
Junior Warden -			PME Barrie Torbett

3. Approval of the minutes of the meeting held on 7 June 2017:
   Documents circulated
The minutes of the previous meeting were approved as a true and 
accurate record and were signed by the Chairman.

4. Matters Arising
a.  Charity Contributions – The Secretary reported that she had 
followed up a number of members who hold a position in the 
Company with some success, however, Liveryman Barbara Ellul 
has still not responded and PME Robert Burtinshaw is still to be 
contacted.		     						       SECRETARY 
b.  Legacies – The Secretary reported that Liveryman Ben Douglas-
Jones had approved the Codicils prepared, however, she was 
not sure of the current situation with regards the circulation to
members. The Secretary will follow up with the Chairman.	       SECRETARY	
5. Brewin Dolphin Portfolio Valuation – Documents circulated

	£ Value as at
06.10.16
	£ Value as at
03.01.17
	£ Value as at
13.03.17
	£ Value as at
31.05.17
	£ Value as at
06.10.17
	Annual
Difference

	930,865
	960,439
	1,004,622
	1,024,934
	1,044,444
	

	
	3.18%
	4.60%
	2.02%
	1.90%
	12.20%




6. Schedule of Donations by Members to the Charity Fund as at October 2016 – Documents circulated
           Donations Received to Date:   £13317.50
         
           Projected at Year End:                £16727.50

           Total Not Currently Contributing:    43           Potentially £5160.00

   The Secretary reported that income of £25,765.81 had been received 
   from Brewin Dolphin and a total of £10,095.47 from other sources – 
including £5905.47 collected for the Lord Mayor’s Abseil of which 
£1981.88 is to remain in the WCEC Charity account. 		

7.   Schedule of Donations and Awards – Documents circulated
          Budget for 2017 – 2018 = £35,000
          Allocated to date = £28,072
           Paid to date = £12,720	

8. Management Accounts – Balance Sheet and P&L as at September 2017 –  
Documents circulated

Balance Sheet
	Fixed Assets
	Current Assets –
Liabilities
	Capital & Reserves

	£1,006,153
	£60,554
	£1,066,707



P & L
	Income
	Expenditure
	Surplus

	£39,195
	£8,858
	£30,337



9. Almoners Report: 
 MEDICAL UP-DATES:
JW and PME Barrie Torbett – Had a left hip replacement this past Monday and 
was discharged home on Thursday. Taking pain killers and using crutches, but 
generally feeling quite buoyant.  If this proves successful, will have the right hip
 done in January 2018.  Cannot drive for 6 weeks, and unlikely to use trains and 
tube with crutches, so may miss our meeting, unless somebody drives him to 
town!  Likely to miss PMs dinner due to access difficulties at Coopers Hall, what 
with crutches!
PME David Clark – Generally in good order but does get short of breath at times.
Due for another CT Scan in December, as a follow up to that earlier this year, 
which was positive. Hopes to make the Past Masters Dinner.
PME Terry King – Was very buoyant on the phone, but Janet still on crutches!
HCA Chris Luxton – Not feeling as good as he had hoped!  Had chest pains which 
turned out to be inflamed cartilage resulting from his heart operation some time
ago.  Has to do more exercises and taking pain killers.  Christine also being 
treated for back pain due to slipped disc!
PME Michael Poulter – Since using a new puffer for his COPD at beginning of 
August, has had no need for steroids!  Has lost a stone in weight!  Has a hospital 
appointment coinciding with our Trustees meeting so will be unable to meet with
 us this time!
The Almoner Michael Bizley – Oncologist reported all well at August consultation
and indicated that if all continues as well would discharge me by August next year! 
Had recent numerous tests for prostate, which is enlarged, but no cancer. Had a 
nasty bought of bronchitis these past couple of weeks.
LM Angela Starling – Have left message on answer phone seeking how she is, but
no response as yet!
APPLICATIONS FOR                                          GRANTS AND DONATIONS: 
Haig Housing Trust – an appeal for financial support for this charity, and 
specifically its ‘Coming Home Appeal’, which addresses the specific housing 
needs of armed forces community who have life-changing injuries and 
conditions. The retired soldier, who has been in touch, has made contact with all
 City Livery Companies, and a number of companies/industries.
On this occasion the Trustees decided not to support this appeal.
UK Police Arboretum Memorial – The total budged costs for this new memorial 
at the National Memorial Arboretum in Staffordshire is some £4 million. The appeal 
has come from the Commissioner of City of London Police, who indicates that 
some £2.5 million has been raised, and a further £1.5 million is 
currently in progress or negotiation, but they still need help?
On this occasion the Trustees decided not to support this appeal.
Make Them Smile, Children’s Charity – A small national charity, based in Spalding,
 that helps raise funds to assist children within the UK that suffer from a wide 
range of adverse medical conditions.  They raise funds on a case by case basis, and
aim to make small grants which will allow them to extend their reach to more 
families by providing medical equipment, respite breaks, hospital travel, 
educational trips and equipment. They quote several examples of current needs
 for equipment ranging from £3k to £12,250k.  Also day trips from £250 to 
£500 .
    On this occasion the Trustees decided not to support this appeal.	
Food Lifeline – Established in 1980 to assist poor Jewish Families with food and 
other basics necessities.  The budget for 2017 is some £126, 310. They are looking
for a donation of £60.
    On this occasion the Trustees decided not to support this appeal. 	
Abbey Field Braintree, Bocking & Felsted Society – They are an independent 
Housing Charity firmly rooted in their local community who provide a number of
different supported sheltered accommodation for the increasing local aging 
population. They are 1m pounds short of a 20m pound project to build 100 care
apartments.  They specifically ask for £500 towards cost of equipment for the 
resident’s craft and hobby studio.
    On this occasion the Trustees decided not to support this appeal.
Donata Vaitkute – a pianist and MSc Performance Science student at Royal 
College of Music looking for financial support for their 2nd year of studies to 
enable him/her to focus on research.
    On this occasion the Trustees decided not to support this appeal. 
Haven House Children’s Hospice – is a nurse led hospice situated in 18 acres of 
woodland in a converted locally-listed building in Woodford Green, Essex, 
providing palliative and specialist nursing care for life-limited children in their 
local communities. As well as family support.  In 2016/17 they cared for 353 
children and provided pre-/post-bereavement support to 42 of their brothers 
and sisters. This year it will cost £3.9m to fully fund all of their services and with
only 23% of funding coming from statutory sources, our help could make a real 
difference to their children and families.  This appeal was submitted by Natalie 
Chevin, who I believe may have met the Master or Warden at an event?
As my fellow Trustees appear to want to provide larger sums of support for 
specific projects, this may just be of interest to you?  Although there are many 
similar children’s hospices around, and I have a special interest in the three East
Anglian Children’s Hospices, where my eldest daughter is a palliative care 
manager, and Duchess of Cambridge is Patron!
      On this occasion the Trustees decided not to support this appeal, however, they  
recommended  that this appeal is held in abeyance whilst some research is 
carried out into Children’s Hospices.              
Nick Morphet – A Northumberland based small animal locum vet looking to 
go into conservation medicine.  He has worked in mixed and small animal 
practice for 17 years, but has now decided to take the plunge and begin an MSc 
in wild animal health based at Royal Veterinary College in London.  He is looking
for some financial support for his studies.
On this occasion the Trustees decided not to support this appeal.

10. Legacies:
Action as mentioned in the Matters Arising with regards Codicils required. 

11. Investment Policy:
Documents circulated
	           Correction to Item 1.4 to be carried out.				            SECRETARY

12. Reserves Policy:
    Documents circulated
No recommendations made.

13. Conflicts of Interest:
The Secretary reported that she has copies of this document for all 
Trustees

14. Disaster Donations:
This item was carried over to the next meeting for consideration by
All the trustees.

15. Any Other Business:
The Deputy Master produced a late paper which is to be presented 
at the next meeting of BCC Ltd it related to a proposal for the BCC
to change its current corporate status into a registered Charity.
After some discussion as to the value of this move the Trustees 
Decided that they would await further information from the DM
After the next BCC Board Meeting. 					  DEPUTY MASTER

16. Date of the next meeting 9 January 2018 at 10.30am, Armourers’ Hall.

17.     Paul Cattermull and James Hayley-Bell of Brewin Dolphin joined the 
meeting.
A comprehensive document and presentation were produced to
demonstrate the current factors effecting the world markets and the 
influence exerted on both the Company and Charity portfolios.
Copies of the presentation were left for those not attending the meeting 
and are available from the Secretary.

The meeting was followed by a light lunch in the Library for Charity Trustees and the Finance and General Purposes Committee members. 
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